
 

BROOKWOOD JR/SR HIGH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
P.O. Box 130 Ontario, WI  54651 – High School 337-4401/Elementary 337-4420 

 
Thursday, June 1st, 2017 

If you are interested in seeing the Brookwood Morning announcements, please go to our web site, 

www.now.k12.wi.us, click on BHS Daily Announcements. 

 
 

Lunch Menu for June 5th-7th: 

Monday:  Popcorn Chicken, Dinner Roll or Pizza Dipper, French 

Fry, Marinara Sauce, Milk 

Tuesday:  Burrito or Cooks Choice, Refried Beans, Milk 

Wednesday:  Brat or Hot Dog, Baked Beans, Watermelon, Milk 

 

 
 

Please note, next week’s newsletter will be sent out on Wednesday, June 

7th, and it will be the last newsletter until school resumes in September.  

Work Permits will be issued by Mrs. Watters in the high school office this 

summer except between the dates of June 26th-Aug. 11th, during that time 

Mrs. Prielipp in the fiscal office will be issuing them.  Please call ahead to 

get the summer office hours. 

If you plan to sell livestock at the Monroe County fair, take note. 

               

All youth grades 9 and above must attend one meeting in person to 

participate in the 2017 Jr. Livestock Sale.  Youth under grade 9 can attend 

in person or be represented at one meeting by a parent, step parent, or 

legal guardian to participate in the 2017 Jr. Livestock Sale.  It will be held 

on Tuesday, June 6th, at 8 p.m., here at Brookwood. 

Auditions for the fall theatre production will be on Monday, June 5th, from 

3:30-5:30.  The fall production will be two one act shows “The Little 

Prince” and “The Chair Play.”  Auditions for One Act Competition will occur 

simultaneously.  Students interested in auditioning may pick up audition 

forms from Mrs. Watters in the HS office.  Audition forms must be turned 

in by June 1st.  

SUMMER CLASSROOM DRIVER’S EDUCATION:  The Board of Education has 

approved moving our Classroom Driver’s Education from the school year to 

summer school.  Classroom Driver’s Ed. will run during this year’s summer 

Upcoming School Events 
June 7th – LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 

FOR STUDENTS 

August 29th – Back to School 

Night 6-8 pm 

Sep. 1st – First day of 2017-18 

school year for students 

 

 

In the Community 
Missing after the art show on       
May 4th:  A wool, felted pug.  A 
high school student spent a 
month on this project and 
received an Artist of the Month 
award for her hard work.  She 
was also planning on giving this as 
a gift to someone.  Contact Miss 
Holte with any information that 
leads to the recovery of the pug, 
there will be a reward. 
 

          

http://www.now.k12.wi.us/


school, July 10-27, 8:20-11:30 a.m.  The class will be limited to 30 students chronologically oldest to 

youngest.  Transportation to the school will be provided.  Deadline to sign up is June 2nd, 2017.  If 

interested or have any questions, please contact Mr. Pettit at 337-4401 or bpettit@now.k12.wi.us  

 

Brookwood Volleyball Camps:  Registration forms are available in the hallways or see Mrs. Jeanine 

Brieske.  There will also be camps August 7th-9th (Come to both and get a discount!) 

 Beginners (Grades 4-5) – June 5th, 6th 3:30-5:30.  Cost $10 (get a free T-shirt) 

 Advanced (grades 8-11) – June 9th, 9am-3:15pm. Cost $45 (get a free T-shirt & Lunch) 

 

 

Sign-up will be taking place for the next Europe trip to Greece.  This trip will take place in March 2019 

through EF Tours.  If you would like to take this trip, turn your enrollment from in to Mr. Menn by May 

31st to ensure the early enrollment discount of $200.  Call Mr. Menn at the High School or stop in to 

see him if you would like more information concerning the trip.  We hope you can join us in this 

adventure of a lifetime! 

 
Wilton Municipal Swimming Pool passes can be purchased at the Wilton Village Office.  Early Pass 
Prices until June 7th.  Single Resident -$35 early or $40 reg; Single Non-Resident -$50 early or $55 reg; 
Family Resident -$60 early or $65 reg ($8/person over 5 people); Family Non-Resident -$85 early or 
$90 reg;  Swimming lesson:  June26-July7, July 10-27, July 31-Aug. 11(mornings) $20 per child, per 
session.  Infant-Toddler lessons:  July 31-Aug. 3 Mon-Thur @ 5-5:45pm.  Adaptive Swimming lessons 
(form required-limited class size) July 6, 11, 13, 18, 20, 27 from 5-5:45 pm.  Aerobics-Adult Swimming 
lessons will be offered if there is enough interest.  Sign up early.   
 
The pool will be opening June 3rd, weather permitting. 

 
 

Ontario Public Library News:  Laurie Erickson – Library Director –ontlibr@wrlsweb.org (608)337-4651 

 Community Garden Work Days will be every Monday at 8:30 am, weather permitting 

 The Book Group will discuss The Last Bus to Wisdom, by Ivan Doig, on Wed. June 7th @ 2:00pm. 

 Build a Better World is the theme for our Summer Reading Program for children in grades K-6.  Programs will 

be on Mondays AND Wednesdays from 1:00-2:30 pm, beginning Monday, June 12th, and ending Wednesday, 

July 5th.  Each program is different, so join us for any or all of the days.  We’ll explore making a better world 

through stories, trips to the garden, building and art projects, and dance & movement. 

 Vernon County Reads is once again sponsoring an adult reading program this summer.  The Vernon County 

Libraries are highlighting the books of Kathleen Ernst.  A bus tour to Vesterheim Museum in Decorah, IA is 

also being planned.  It is the setting for Heritage of Darkness.  Our book group will be discussing Heritage of 

Darkness on Wed. July 12th @ 2pm. 

 Mark your calendars now!  The annual Hat Luncheon at the Wilmer Pearson residence will be held on 

Tuesday, July 11th and Thursday, July 13th, at noon each day.  Watch for details. 

Norwalk Public Library News:  Jeanne Rice – Library Director – norwalkpl@wrlsweb.org (608)823-7473 

 On Friday, June 2nd, from 1:30-2:30 pm, the Mystery Book Group will discuss The 5th Horseman:  a novel by 

James Patterson & Maxine Paetro. 

 The Summer Reading Program “Build A Better World” starts Wednesday, June 14th.  The coloring sheet for 

June can be picked up on the 14th, and must be handed in by Tuesday, June 27th.  For more info contact the 

library. 

mailto:bpettit@now.k12.wi.us
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 Tuesday, July 4th, the library will be closed for Independence Day.  Have a Happy Fourth! 

Wilton Public Library News:  Gina Rae – Library Director – wiltonlibrary@wrlsweb.org  (608)435-6710 

 There will be no play group on June 7th.  

  Our summer reading program theme this year is Build a Better World.  We will have activities planned every 

Wednesday beginning June 14th from 10-11:30 all summer long.  Join us for things like running club, 

parachute games, movies, a storyteller, an astronomer, and book bingo. 

 The journal workgroup is meeting at 10am on Thursday, June 1st to discuss our month’s work & to set our 

writing goals for the summer. 

 We have two therapy dogs in our area that would love to be read to by your child.  These dogs are safe, 

certified, and insured for working with children or adults.  Call the library for arrangements.  (608)435-6710 

 The library’s chess club:  The Check Mates usually meet the first and third Tuesday of every month, our next 

meeting is June 6th, at 4pm.  Players of all levels of experience are invited to attend. 

 Summer is a great time for preschoolers to sign up for 1000 Books Before Kindergarten.  It is what it sounds 

like, a commitment to read one thousand books to your preschooler before they turn five years old.  1000 

books sounds like an ambitious goal, but by reading just 3 books a day you can read over 1000 books in just 

one year.  So pick out some books and start enjoying some productive lap time with your child. 

 

BROOKWOOD ATHLETICS June 1 - 3, 2017 

Friday, June 2 

 WIAA State Track Meet @ UW-La Crosse: 9:30 AM 

o Allyson Nelson runs 800M 

o Sawyer Ellsworth runs 110 M Hurdles 

Saturday, June 3 

 WIAA State Track Meet @ UW-La Crosse: 9:30 AM 

o Allyson Nelson throws discus & runs 400M 

o Blake Martin runs 200M 

ATHLETICS NEWS 

 We have now met with all students who intend to participate in 

athletics in 2017 – 2018.  Students who didn’t attend the meetings, but 

who still plan to participate need to see Mr. Clinton ASAP! 

 REMEMBER THAT ALL REQUIRED PAPERWORK MUST BE COMPLETED 

AND SUBMITTED PRIOR TO THE BEGINNING OF PRACTICE. 

 On Monday, June 5, we hope to be able to confirm that we will be doing 

all athletic registrations online.  This should make it easier & more 

convenient for everyone! 

 ATHLETES ARE REMINDED THAT ALL UNIFORMS & EQUIPMENT MUST 

BE RETURNED TO THEIR COACHES BEFORE THE END OF THE SCHOOL 

YEAR! 

 Start Dates for Fall, 2017 Athletics: 

o HS Football:   August 1 

o HS Volleyball:   August 14 

o HS & JH Cross Country:  August 14 

o JH Football:   August 14 

o JH Volleyball:   August 21 
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